


Dear Parents and Carers

I hope you are all keeping warm in the cold snap we are having. Thank you for sending your 

children to school with the appropriate warm clothing so they are still able to get outside and 

enjoy the fresh air. Please rest assured that at this time of year we always carry out dynamic 

risk assessments and if we feel the ground is too icy and therefore dangerous, we will keep 

them inside. 

Snow closures – if we need to close the school for snow, I will message parents asap on Seesaw 

after taking advice from the site manager and staff who live in the villages. This will only ever 

be a last resort, and we will always aim to open as normal or announce a delayed start to 

enable site staff to clear paths and staff that are travelling longer distances to get in safely

Finally, we are starting to see more and more children arriving at school late which is having a 

negative effect on their well-being and academic progress. Please remember that doors open 

at 8.35am and registration is at 8.45am. There is always a morning challenge on the board from 

8.35 to 8.55am so those that are consistently late are missing this learning which may then 

feed into lessons during the day. 

If there is a reason for this, please do get in touch and we can see if there is any support school 

can offer. 





KS2 Cross Country 
On Wednesday 13th November, Y3-6 competed in the next XC race 
at a new venue - Old Salts Rugby Club in Water Orton.  Y3/4 raced 
1400m and Y5/6 - 1900m, covering laps of the rugby fields.  For the 
girls in Y3/4, Tess was first girl back in a fantastic 8th position out of 
over 70 runners.  Shortly after came Nessa in 12th and Georgia in 
13th, followed by Kezia (22nd), Imogen (30th), Robyn (52nd), 
Georgina (53rd) and Amelia in 57th.  For the Y3/4 boys, Arlo was first 
back for us in 7th position, in an extremely fast-paced race, next 
home was Rafe in 21st, Rory in 25th, Max in 44th , Oscar in 51st and 
Chester in 58th.  In the Y5/6 girls' race, our first girl home was  Evie 
in 18th position. There was a battle between Tamworth Athletics 
Clubs rising stars Arabella and Amber, with Arabella coming in 
44th place and Amber 54th, and Elsie B came in between them in 
47th.  The final race of the day was the Y5/6 boys.  Jack M made his 
return to the competition, finishing in 25th spot, followed by Jacob M 
and Lincoln in 30th and 32nd.  Next back in 36th was Dougie, 
followed by two new-to-cross-country Y5s, Ollie (43rd) and Lucas 
(48th).  Well done to all that took part.  The final race before 
Christmas is being held at The Pingles Stadium, Nuneaton on 
Wednesday 11th December.





Thank you to everyone who attended the 

book fair. It is always lovely to see the 

children excited to choose a book. As always, 

we will be able to choose some books for the 

classrooms and library as the commission. 

These are the 

winners of the 

colouring 

competition who 

were all given a £5 

voucher to spend 

at the book fair. 

Well done!!





   

Both of these events 

were really 

successful. More 

information about the 

amount raised and the 

winners will follow 





Newton Regis Nursery 

I have been approached by a few parents about bringing their child to the 

nursery at Newton Regis. Just to clarify, we take children the term after they 

are 3. All children are entitled to 15 hours for which we offer 5 mornings. You 

can then apply for 30 hours if you are working which means you can add some or 

all afternoons. 

We are currently full for this academic year and have a waiting list in case 

anyone leaves. 

If you would like your child to start in September 2025, please get in touch with 

Mrs Pick at Newton (01827 830220 or office@newtonregis.bdmat.org.uk) as soon 

as possible as we are already filling up. If you fill the form in now your place will 

be saved. 

Please get in touch if you would like to come and look around. 

mailto:office@newtonregis.bdmat.org.uk


You can view your child’s attendance certificate ‘live’ through 

Arbor. If you need help logging into this, please do not 

hesitate to contact Mrs Pick or Mrs Harvey. 

OUR CURRENT ATTENDANCE PERCENTAGES FOR THE 

YEAR SO FAR ARE  

 Austrey 

96.2%

Newton Regis

94.8% 

(not including nursery as attendance is non statutory) 

National is currently 95.1% 
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